
Bernard Patrick Donnellan
1909 – 1988

Bernard started work aged 15 at Orgreave Colliery. He attended Mining Classes for 8 years and 
obtained his Deputies Certificate aged 18. He was a member of the Orgreave Rescue Team and 
worked on the Gob Fire ( a Gob fire was a fire involving spontaneous combustion of the tailings 
and timber left in a worked out area of the mine) at Thurcroft for 8 days from December 26th 1934.



He gained his Undermanager's Certificate in November 1934 and was appointed a Deputy at 
Orgreave in February 1935. On March 13th 1943 he was appointed Undermanager at Orgreave.

He was transferred to Thurcroft on 1st September 1949. On Jan 16th 1950, after 15 months of 
travelling on a daily basis, he moved into 8 Colliery Villas for a few months before moving into 
number 10.

In 1967, he transferred to Handsworth to supervise the closing of the colliery and the pumping and 
salvage operation. This he did until November 1970. After a short spell at Treeton, Bernard took 
early retirement after being offered the tenancy of the property.

Agreed with Coal Board to rent the property 10 New Orchard Villas (Colliery Villas) on 31st March
1971 at £2.35p per week

Received a coal allowance of 6 tonnes per year.

February 1981 expressed an intention to buy the property. Valuation survey was ordered by the Coal
Board and the house was offered at £7000. However, on March 27th 1981, this was re-evaluated to 
£11,200

In early May 1981, Bernard appealed against the second valuation and by early June it had been 
reversed.

Bernard did little driving and spent most of his driving hours between the house and pub in the 
village of Thurcroft. However, he did have one slight altercation before his retirement, in 
Brampton-en-le-Morthen with another driver which resulted with them both being fined £5 as both 
pleaded not guilty to driving without due care and attention.

Bernard passed away on 21st July 1988






